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	The California Career Technical Education (CCTE) Model Curriculum Standards were presented to the State Board of Education (SBE) for information and public hearing on March 9, 2005. During the public hearing, several interested parties gave positive testimony and recommendations for possible revisions to the CCTE standards. Leaders of the Legislature’s Career and Technical Education (CTE) Coalition, Assembly Members Carol Liu (D-La Canada Flintridge), and Mark Wyland (R-Vista), stressed the need for adoption of the CCTE Model Curriculum Standards. They stated that the standards would provide students with the options and tools needed to succeed both in college and the workforce, and that employers would benefit from a broadened pool of well-trained, job-ready candidates. Former State Senator Bruce McPherson (R-Santa Cruz), who authored the CCTE Framework legislation, also testified in support of the standards and stated that adoption of the standards is the essential first step in developing the framework. Based upon input received at the March meeting, updated and revised standards will be submitted to the SBE for action in May 2005.

Background

California Education Code (EC) Section 51226 requires the State Superintendent of Public Instruction (SSPI) to coordinate the development of CCTE Model Curriculum Standards for consideration and adoption by the SBE by June 2005. EC Section 51226.1 mandates that the SSPI develop an accompanying CCTE Curriculum Framework for adoption by the SBE by June 2006.

The SSPI is required to seek advice from a broad range of interested and concerned parties in developing both the model curriculum standards and the curriculum framework, including representatives of business and industry, labor, parents and guardians, the Legislature, secondary education, and postsecondary education. As directed by AB 1412 (Wright), the CCTE Advisory Group was appointed by the SSPI to provide guidance and input during the developmental process of the CCTE Model Curriculum Standards. The advisory group met three times: October 2003, September 2004, and December 2004. During the December meeting, the advisory group unanimously endorsed the draft of the CCTE Model Curriculum Standards. 

Highlights of Changes to the Draft California Career Technical Education Model Curriculum Standards

In response to the recommendations by the SBE, revisions and clarifications have been incorporated into the CCTE standards. They include:

· Revision of the Transportation Industry Sector, Automotive and Heavy Equipment Services Technology Career Pathway to reflect a broader career pathway and incorporate more action verbs.

· Citing of the full academic content standard identified in foundation standards 1.0 and 2.0 across all of the industry sectors.

The adoption of the CCTE Model Curriculum Standards is the first step in providing California schools with the foundation necessary to develop rigorous and relevant CTE courses. These courses will provide students with the career and academic knowledge and skills necessary to become productive contributing members of society. The second step, development of the CCTE Curriculum Framework, will begin immediately following the adoption of the standards as required under EC Section 51226.1. The SBE is scheduled to adopt the CCTE Curriculum Framework by June 2006.
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